
 

 

 

 

 

 

Mar. 27, 2025 

 

The Honorable J. Stuart Adams 

President of the Senate 

 

And 

 

The Honorable Mike Schultz 

Speaker of the House 

 

 

Dear President Adams and Speaker Schultz, 

 

This letter serves to inform you that on March 27, 2025, I signed House Bill 3, Current Fiscal Year 

Supplemental Appropriations, from the 2025 General Session with the following line item veto: 

 

● Item 154, lines 2711-2715. This item duplicates the federal funds appropriation adjustment that 

was also included in Item 11 of House Bill 7, National Guard, Veterans Affairs, and 

Legislature Base Budget. 

 

 

Sincerely,  

 

 

Spencer J. Cox 

Governor  

 

 


